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Dear MAM Client,

Since March is quarter-end, I am keeping this month’s Commentary very short.  During the week following April 15th, you will receive your quarterly report from me.  In the report I will discuss the performance of the stock market for the quarter, as well as my outlook for the remainder of 2003.

During the early part of March 2003, the stock market continued to fall.  Beginning on March 13th when the outbreak of war with Iraq appeared imminent, the market staged an impressive rally.  Between March 13th and March 21st, the S & P 500 rose 11.4%.  Part of this was due to the feeling that the war was going well and would be over quickly.  Later in the month, it became clear that the war was not going to be over as quickly as first hoped.  The market gave back about 50% of the gains.  

For the month as a whole, the S & P 500 rose 0.8%, the Nasdaq climbed 0.2%, and the Russell 2000 rose 1.1%.  Although I will not do a detailed analysis until I work on the quarterly reporting after April 15th, I expect that for the month most MAM portfolios performed equal to or a little better than the S & P 500.  

The market has shown great volatility with the outbreak of war.  As long as hostilities continue, I expect that the market with rise and fall with the results on the battlefield.  Once the war has ended and Saddam Hussein has been driven from power, investors will once again focus on what determines stock prices in the long run: the economy and corporate profits.  

Please call me if you want to discuss your portfolio.

Steve McCarthy, CPA

McCarthy Asset Management

Registered Investment Advisor

1900 O’Farrell St, Suite 330, San Mateo, CA 94403, (650) 638-0667  Fax (650) 638-0222;  

e-mail: SteveMtax@aol.com
